St. Simons Island Rotary

Board Meeting
August 1, 2006
The Board meeting was called to order by President Pat at 11:30am at the Sea Palms Conference Center.

Those in attendance were as follows:  Pat Storino, Julian Flexer, Jim Bruce, Brooke Pridmore, Millard Allen, Mike Muldowney, Teresa Jones King, Clyde Taylor (visitor), Kevin Lokey, Stan Kyker, Chuck Cansler, Leon Jorgenson, Maria Vogt and Shan Du Com.

The July Board minutes were presented and approved with one correction.
Treasury Report:  Presented by Shan Du Com showed the Year End /June 30, 2006 Budget Results. Among discussion was the past due dues of Bob Eggar.  Teresa Jones King agreed to call Mr. Eggar to discuss his intentions and will report to the board next month.

Old Business:  Treasurer, Shan Du Com reported that she had made the decision to continue to use Ricas software system for membership and invoices.  She also reported that for accounting purposes she will use Quick Books. A request for Leave of Absence from Clint Winne was received and approved.
Director’s Reports:

Club & Public Relations- Stan Kyker reported that there are currently 10 Red Badge members.  He also reported one member has been in the program one year and another member coming up on one year as well. Stan agreed to email each Red Badge member to encourage them to complete the Red Badge program earning their Blue Badge. There was also discussion on the definition of “Club & Public Relations”.  It was agreed that the definition means Internal Club relations and relationships with other clubs.   President Pat proposed a new policy regarding unpaid dues, attendance and the time limit of the Red Badge program.  Membership committee was asked to present a draft policy/letter at the next Board meeting to address these issues.
Club Service & Membership- John Buchanan was not present.  Millard Allen presented new application for membership from Teresa Lee, hosted by Teresa Jones King. Ms. Lee will be scheduled for orientation on August 29, 2006 in the Green Room at Sea Palms Resort.
Community Service- Leon Jorgensen reported that Leadership of Taps at Twilight will now be transferred from Chuck to John Darby.
International Service- Mike Muldowney reported that Paul Sanders would be picking up the exchange student Sebastain Linquest who is scheduled to arrive August 5, 2006 thru August 7, 2006. Clyde was to ask Paul to allow Sebastian to stay at his house for three nights of his stay.  Mike will report next month on outcome.
Programs & Fellowship-Brook Pridmore reported Tuesday at the Pub had been suspended until September on the first Tuesday.
Vocational Service- Chuck Cansler reported we have sixteen members in our Mentor’s program.
New Business

District Seminar- This will be held August 19, 2006 in Vidalia from 9:45am until 2:45pm.  President Pat asked that anyone attending to let him know.
List of Events for the Year- Jim Bruce proposed a list for each director of Schedules and Events for the upcoming year.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Teresa Jones King
Assistant Secretary

